
    

                                                                                    

Sat Word:  Archangel N. An Angel Of High Rank.  
 

 
 

         Chelsea’s Light Quote of the Day: 
May your choices reflect your hopes, not your fears. 

-Nelson Mandela 
 

Reminder: Winter Break is from Monday, December 20 – Friday, December 31. 
School Resumes on Monday, January 3, 2022 

 
 
SAT WORDS: convivial (adj.) occupied with or fond of the pleasure of good company 

 
Attention all scholars: 

Bus Z Pass 
 
If you need a bus Z pass or a temporary bus pass, you must come to the office before 4 p.m. We do not 
want scholars coming at 5:00 to try to get passes for the bus while the busses are here. Scholars have 
missed their bus because they are waiting until the last minute. 
 
Please see below the announcement regarding the bus Z pass that has been in the bulletin since the 
first day of school: 
 
Bus Z PASS Information: 
If you have forgotten your Z pass ID card at home, you will need to ride the bus without your Z pass 
ID Card. We do not issue temporary Z pass ID card to students who forgot their pass at home. 
 
Temporary Z pass ID card are given to students who have lost their Z pass ID card and need a 
replacement. If you have lost your Z pass ID card and need a replacement, you can come to the office 
during your Advisory class or lunch (as of 12/14/21 – You can come to the office any time before 4 
p.m.) to request a replacement. The cost to replace your Z pass ID card is $5.00. When we receive 
your new Z pass ID card, we will call you into the office to pick it up.  

 
(End Date: 6/16/22, Front Office) 
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New Items: 
 
Attention all scholars: 
Oye! Oye! Attention all Preuss Students! All Alpacas have been captured and are safe now. Why do we 
buy Alpacas? Why all the drama over a llama? Please read about UN Goals for sustainable 
development and the Mission of Heifer International to end World Hunger. 
 
https://www.un.org/sustainabledevelopment/hunger/ 
 
https://www.heifer.org/gift-catalog/animals/gift-of-an-alpaca.html 
 

Be the first to send Ms. Zamora 3 reasons why we buy an Alpaca and win a voucher to the Alpaca 
Store! Send your responses to preusssnhsxochimilco@gmail.com and include your full 
name, grade and advisory teacher.  
 

 
 

 (End Date: 12/16/21, Zamora) 

 
Reminders: 
Attention all scholars: 
NHS Holiday Canned Food Drive 
Give back during the holiday season! NHS is holding a drive that is open to non-perishables such as 
canned foods, pasta, rice, peanut butter, etc. All items will be donated to the San Diego Food Bank. 
There will be a box in front of the office to drop them off from Monday 12/13 to Friday 12/17. It is also 
a great way to earn community service hours! Five cans/items = 1 hour. Make sure to snap a picture 
or show your teacher before putting it in for confirmation. 
(End Date 12/17/21, NHS) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.un.org/sustainabledevelopment/hunger/
https://www.heifer.org/gift-catalog/animals/gift-of-an-alpaca.html
mailto:preusssnhsxochimilco@gmail.com
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Attention all scholars: 
Oye! Oye! (Hear ye, hear ye in Spanish) The Spanish National Honor Society welcomes all students to 
participate in the Love an Alpaca Fundraiser starting Dec 8, 2021 until Dec 17, 2021. The purpose of 
this fundraiser is to purchase an alpaca for an international family who will benefit from the alpaca. 
Alpacas are an important resource for families in need and who can obtain food and clothing from 
them. 
High school and middle school students may make a donation during lunch.  
 
In addition, activities will be open to the entire school and those activities will be posted everyday in 
the Preuss bulletin to participate and earn a prize.  
 
Suggested Donations: 
Alpaca pins: $1 
Love an Alpaca bags $5 
 
Activities open to all students 
 

     
(End Date: 12/17/21, Zamora) 
 

 
Attention all scholars: 
Just a reminder, masks are mandatory for all, no matter a person’s vaccination status here at The Preuss 
School. If any student has questions or if you have questions about the policy please see The Preuss School 
Website.  All students and adults should wear their masks at all times. 
Below is the wording that is on our website: 

 
Masking 

Regardless of vaccination status, the current policy at UC San Diego requires that everyone must wear a mask 
indoors. This includes all indoor settings including public transportation and school buses, (including any UC 
vehicle transporting employees or students from different households). 
 
For outdoor settings, face coverings will be required for all individuals, at all times, except when eating. 
 
All campus members and visitors should have a mask with them at all times while on campus. If a campus 
community member or visitor does not have a face covering while on campus, they will be provided with one. 
University guidance will continue to evolve as Federal, State and County guidance is modified in response to 
the current health environment. 
 
(End Date: 12/17/21, Leadership) 

 
 

https://preuss.ucsd.edu/COVID-19%20Updates.html
https://preuss.ucsd.edu/COVID-19%20Updates.html
https://returntolearn.ucsd.edu/return-to-campus/safety-requirements/index.html
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 Attention all Scholars: 
The Preuss School is now accepting applications for the 2022-2023 School Year for any incoming 6th-
12th grade students. Our application is on our website on the admissions tab.  

For 6th grade applicants, preference is applied for students who are low-income, whose parents have 
not graduated from a four-year college or university, and for students from the San Diego Unified 
School District. Income verification is needed for low-income preference to be applied. 

For 7th through 12th grade applicants, sibling preference if offered if they have a current blood or 
adopted sibling enrolled at The Preuss School. 

https://preuss.ucsd.edu/admissions/index.html 
 
The deadline to submit an application is December 17, 2021 at 11:00 p.m. 
 
(End Date: 12/17/21 Admissions) 

 
 
Attention all Scholars: 
Vaccinations: 
As a reminder, please bring in your COVID vaccination record to the School nurse.  If you don't have a 
copy, we will make a copy at the front office. We keep these and all immunization records 
confidential.  As you get additional vaccines, please send the shot record to update our files. 
Vaccination status is linked to determining next steps if and when someone is exposed to the COVID 
virus.   
(End Date: 12/17/21, Leadership 

 
 
Attention all Scholars: 
If you need to change your bus stop, a bus stop change request form must be filled out by your parent/ 
guardian. These forms can be found in the front office. Students must submit the request form to Mrs. 
Villanueva. You MUST continue to ride the bus you were assigned until your bus stop has been 
changed and you receive a temporary  Z pass. Bus route information can be found on the Preuss 
website.  https://preuss.ucsd.edu/_files/quick-links/Bus%20Schedule%202021-
2022%20update%208-24-21%20.pdf 
 
(End date: 12/17/21, Front Office) 

 
Attention all scholar: 
The Preuss athletics department has their website up and running. Please see the link below for all 
sports schedules, athletics’ contact, facilities information, and athletic paperwork. Thank you Mr. 
Fulchiron and scholar team for this great resource!  
https://preussathletics.com/ 

 
(End Date 2/2022, Fulchiron) 

 
 
 

https://preuss.ucsd.edu/admissions/index.html
https://preuss.ucsd.edu/_files/quick-links/Bus%20Schedule%202021-2022%20update%208-24-21%20.pdf
https://preuss.ucsd.edu/_files/quick-links/Bus%20Schedule%202021-2022%20update%208-24-21%20.pdf
https://preussathletics.com/
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Attention all Scholars: 
Z PASS Information: 
If you have forgotten your Z pass ID card at home, you will need to ride the bus without your Z pass 
ID Card. We do not issue temporary Z pass ID card to students who forgot their pass at home. 
 
Temporary Z pass ID card are given to students who have lost their Z pass ID card and need a 
replacement. If you have lost your Z pass ID card and need a replacement, you can come to the office 
during your Advisory class or lunch to request a replacement. The cost to replace your Z pass ID card 
is $5.00. When we receive your new Z pass ID card, we will call you into the office to pick it up.  

 
(End Date: 6/16/22, Front Office) 

Attention all Scholars: 
Scholars, please remember to bring your refillable water bottles daily. The water stations for scholar’s 
to use are located in the C building between classrooms C101 and C102 and between the locker rooms. 
 
(End Date: 6/16/22, Leadership) 

 
 
Attention all Scholars: 
Please make sure you complete the COVID-19 symptom screener daily before leaving home in the 
morning. If you answer "yes" to any of the questions, please stay home. Your parent/guardian must 
contact the Preuss Health Office for further instructions.  
Health Office Contact information: 
Nurse Marie 
Phone number: (858) 822- 2291                       
Email:  preussnurse@ucsd.edu  
 
(End Date 6/16/22 Nurse, Leadership) 

 
 
Attention all Scholars: 
Below is the link for San Diego Counties Free Covid-19 Testing locations. All these testing sites are for 
children and adults. To verify if the testing site has testing for children, please call 2-1-1 to verify 
information before going to that testing site. 
 
https://www.sandiegocounty.gov/content/sdc/hhsa/programs/phs/community_epide
miology/dc/2019-nCoV/testing/testing-schedule.html 
 
(End Date: 6/16/22, Health Office) 

 
Attention all Scholars: 
Know your neighbors! Let’s Stay Safe! 
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1iCnZxy79L2OIy5yEwHX-
8IRn1Vw6sIP_ZU4w9d0SIAg/edit?usp=sharing 
 
(End Date: 6/16/22, Van De Vanter) 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=c4gZiuxPdk6BgspHntu9YCu1GDs0ls5JoTj7HoOQH-ZURFo0TkZWNlVXM1pVS1hQSEJaUTBVR1A3OS4u
mailto:preussnurse@ucsd.edu
https://www.sandiegocounty.gov/content/sdc/hhsa/programs/phs/community_epidemiology/dc/2019-nCoV/testing/testing-schedule.html
https://www.sandiegocounty.gov/content/sdc/hhsa/programs/phs/community_epidemiology/dc/2019-nCoV/testing/testing-schedule.html
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1iCnZxy79L2OIy5yEwHX-8IRn1Vw6sIP_ZU4w9d0SIAg/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1iCnZxy79L2OIy5yEwHX-8IRn1Vw6sIP_ZU4w9d0SIAg/edit?usp=sharing
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EVENT: Day, Date & 
Time 

Location Description 

Love an Alpaca 
Fundraiser 

Thursday, 
12/9/21- Friday, 
12/17/21  

12:02 – 1:15 p.m. 

In front of the 
Walton Center  

The Spanish National Honor Society is 

Love an Alpaca fundraiser is to 
purchase an alpaca for an 
international family who will 
benefit from the alpaca. 

Yearbook 
Distribution  

Thursday, 
12/16/21 – Friday, 
12/17/21 

12:02 p.m.- 1:14 
p.m. 

In front of the 
Walton Center 

The Yearbook will be selling and 
distributing the 2021 yearbook and 
holding pre-sales for the 2022 
yearbook. 

Back to the 80’s & 
90’s Middle School 
Social 

Friday, 12/17/21 

2:41 – 4:25 p.m. 

Outside Tent & 
Manchester Field 

Middle School social for grades 6, 7, & 
8. There will be music, fun activities, 
and food for purchase. 

Admissions 
Deadline for 2022- 
2023 

Friday, 

12/17/21 

 Application deadline for the 2022-
2023 school year. 

Winter Break 

 

Monday- Friday, 

12/20/21- 
12/31/21  

Have a wonderful Winter Break and 
Happy New Year! School will resume 
on Monday, January 3 2022. 

 

First Semester Final Exams 
Monday 

January 10, 2022 

Tuesday 

January 11, 2022 

Wednesday 

January 12, 2022 

Thursday 

January 13, 2022 

Friday  

January 14, 2022 

 

BLOCK 1- Final 
 

Block 2-Instruction 

 

BLOCK 3-Final 
 

Block 4-Instruction 

 

BLOCK 5-Final 
 

Block 6-Instruction 

 

BLOCK 7-Final 
 

Block 8-Instruction 

 

Block 1-Instruction 

 

BLOCK 2-Final 
 

Block 3-Instruction 

 

BLOCK 4-Final 

8:55-9:55 a.m. 

Staff Development 
 

Block 5-Instruction 

 

BLOCK 6-Final 
 

Block 7-Instruction 

 

BLOCK 8-Final 
 

8:55-9:55 a.m. 

Staff Development 
 

B Day 
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